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JULY 2015 PROGRAMS 

 
JULY 5 “THE SPIRITUALITY OF ART” 

 Teresa Tempero Schmidt, art professor at K-State, shares her deep 
understanding of art.  Schmidt’s art practice includes drawings in many 
media, which are shown in galleries and museums around the world.  
Contact/convener is Katie Kingery-Page at 341-5650 or 
kingerypage@gmail.com.   

  
JULY 12  “IN DEFENSE OF GEOMETRY”  

 Fellowship member Lindsay Smith speaks about his exploration of, and 
the meaning he finds in, geometric abstraction, illustrated with images of 
his drawings and mixed media work.  Contact/convener is Dick Beeman 
at 539-9369 or rbeeman@cox.net.  

  
JULY 19   “ON EDUCATION” 

 Dave Colburn, long-time Manhattan resident and USD 383 School Board 
member, joins us to share his insight into public education in Kansas.  
Contact/convener is Dave Lambert at 587-8750 or 
david.k.lambert@gmail.com. 

  
JULY 26   “YOU COULD BE WRONG:  THE URGENCY OF IMPLICIT BIAS” 

 Rev Jordinn Nelson-Long asks,  “What happens when ‘illusory superiority’ 
happens on a societal scale?  Perhaps the words of the Rogers and 
Hammerstein song Carefully Taught offer a clue--to our individual biases, 
and to our current national conversation around race in America.  This 
Sunday, we’ll consider our role as people of liberal faith in wrestling with 
the snares of implicit bias to take a bold step toward a freer future for 
all.  Contact/convener is Scott Tanona at 537-6208 or 
stanona@uufm.net. 

 
 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
  

  
 

 

 

UUFM is a 
WELCOMING CONGREGATION 

 

Learn more about the Welcoming Congregation initiative at 
www.uua.org/visitors/justicediversity/6252.shtml 

NEW IN JULY ... 
 

Carolyn Ferguson hosts POPCORN 

THEOLOGY for middle- and high-school 
students FRIDAY EVENINGS this summer.  
Learn more on page 3 of this 
newsletter  
 

Everyone is invited to GAME NIGHT on 
the third Thursday every month.  This 
month, we gather on JULY 16.  Learn 
more on page 4. 
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LETTER TO UUFM FROM KATHLEEN TANONA 
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I am pleased to announce that the Reverend Jonalu 

Johnstone has accepted our position for Developmental 

Minister.  Rev Johnstone was matched through the 

Developmental Ministry program through the UUA.  Our 

search committee, headed by Katie Kingery-Page, inter-

viewed Johnstone May 7th.  The committee unanimously 

recommended Rev Johnstone to the Board on May 12th.  

The Board accepted their recommendation and voted to 

extend Rev. Johnstone the position.  She accepted and off 

we go! 
 

I am excited as I believe all the goals put forth for 

Developmental Ministry will be achieved under Rev 

Johnstone's guidance.  She is committed to Social Justice 

and spreading the word of UU in our community and the 

larger community.  She is experienced in growth of con-

gregations as both a minister and a growth consultant.  But 

what excites me even more is that she is someone looking 

to find a home and excited about the opportunity here in 

Manhattan, KS.  I am looking forward to seeing where we 

can go under her guidance.  She will start August 14th. 
 

Please do all you can to welcome her, accept her and help 

her succeed at UUFM.  Please feel free to talk with me, any 

member of the Board or the Search Committee with your 

questions.  
 

UUFM Board members involved in process:  Kathleen 

Tanona as Chair, Katie Kingery-Page as Chair-Elect, Tom 

Phillips as Past Chair, Betty Banner as Secretary, Mark Clarke 

as Member at Large, and Jane Pelletier as Member at Large 
 

Search Committee:  Katie Kingery-Page, Chair, Shirley 

Hobrock, Marisa Larson, Jessica Sievers, and Scott Tanona 
 

In Faith, Kathleen  
Kathleen Tanona currently serves as UUFM Executive Board 
Immediate Past Chair.  From June 1, 2014, to May 31, 2015, 
as Chair of the Board, she helped guide us through the pro-
cess of finding and selecting a developmental minister.  She 
may be contacted at 537-6208 or ktanona@uufm.net. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WEBSITE UPDATE -  
      VIDEO HIGHLIGHTING OUR UU COMMUNITY 
 
Mark Clarke, our webmaster extraordinaire, offers this 
report on the recent web site update:  
 

I wanted to pass the word along to everyone that our 
new (totally awesome!) UUFM video has been posted 
to YouTube and is embedded into our web page.  If 
you haven't been to the website recently, open it up 
(uufm.net) and you'll be redirected to a page contain-
ing the video.  This redirection will only happen the 
first time you visit the site, so you can also get there 
directly by going to uufm.net/intro.  There's a link on 
the video page to go to the home page.  I think you’ll 
all agree that it’s a wonderful production and captures 
who we are as a community very well ... 
 

Kathleen Tanona was the go-to person for this project. 
It was her leadership and her direct hands-on ap-
proach that got the ball rolling and kept it rolling 
through the final cut of the video--what you’ll see 
today. 
 

Kim Belanger used her artistic talents and experience 
in helping decide who the target audience was and 
what the overall look and feel would be. 
 

The eminently talented Colin MacMillan and his com-
pany, Imagemakers (www.imagemakers-inc.com/), is 
the man behind the cameras.  His talent and energies 
shine through brilliantly! 
 

And last, but certainly not least, a gigantic THANK 
YOU to Sarah Lott and Alex Stinson.  These two crazy 
kids donated the money to pay for the video.  Yes, 
they know they're leaving for Vermont in August 
(unless we can convince them to stay), but that's the 
kind of people they are and we're lucky to have them 
as our friends and benefactors.  Thank you both!  
 

And, of course, thank you Mark Clarke for your time, 
effort, and hard work to make all these exciting in-
novations happen.  If you have ideas, thoughts, or 
suggestions about UUFM’s web presence, let Mark 
know at 341-7308 or ibyte64@gmail.com. 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
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RE NEWS 
 

In June we had a great start to our World Travelers Summer 
Program.  Our Bon Voyage party started with a campfire and 
s'mores.  We "traveled" to the Pacific Ocean and made our 
own sea slugs.  We traveled to Australia with Brice and 
Shirley Hobrock and to Istanbul, Turkey, with Lily Colburn. 
Then we wrapped up the month with The Year of Light with 
Kristan Corwin and Brian Washburn.  And started Popcorn 
Theology for the teens! 
  

July will be packed with fun as well.  On tap is:  Canoeing! 
The Cosmos!  Physics Fun!  
  

As the temperature is sure to rise, one Family Fun activity 
will be an afternoon at the Splash Park in City Park.  Meet at 
4 pm, on Saturday, July 18--but watch for updates in case 
weather encourages us to change our plans.  Another event, 
Game Night in the Alsop room, meets the third Thursday of 
the month.  And Popcorn Theology for the youth group 
continues through July and into August.  Many thanks to 
Carolyn Ferguson for leading the popcorn sessions.  
  

Hard to believe it's been another year of you allowing me to 
enjoy this job.  I've always thought that getting feedback at 
an annual review is extremely valuable so please be sure to 
share with Molly McGaughey (RE chair) or Katie Kingery-
Page (Board chair) about how I'm doing--positive OR 
negative.  We can't move forward on this journey together  
if we don't know where we've been or where we're going.  
   

                                     Sandy  
 

Learn more about all family and youth activities at the 
Fellowship from Director of Religious Education Sandy 
Nelson at 341-0135 or DRE@uufm.net 
 
 
 
 
DRE’S SCHEDULE 
 

In July, Sandy Nelson will be available in the Fellowship 
office on TUESDAYS and THURSDAYS, from 3:30 to 4:30 

pm.  
 

Don’t forget, you can also catch up with Sandy during 
Out-of-Office Hours, MONDAYS, from 3:30 to 5 pm, at 
Radina’s in Aggieville.  Stop by for a visit, share a coffee 
or an idea for RE, bring a friend.  

 

 

 
 
PARENT NIGHT OUT 
 
Bring the kids for Parent Night Out on the first Friday of 
each month.  On JULY 3 drop the kids off at 6:30 and 
pick them up at 9:30 pm.  We'll play games, create 
some art, watch a movie, and snack on popcorn. A $5 
per child voluntary contribution helps us cover our 
expenses.  Please RSVP no later than Thursday, July 2, 
so that Sandy Nelson can gather supplies and arrange 
volunteers.  Contact Sandy at 341-0135 or 
dre@uufm.net.  
 

NOTE:  Adult and parent volunteers are needed to staff 
this popular event over the summer.  Come for one 
evening, or an hour.   
 
 
JULY FAMILY FUN ... 
 
In July, we have to family fun adventures.  Join us on 

Thursday, JULY 16, for GAME NIGHT at the Fellowship.  

Bring non-messy snacks to share, games, or a desire 

to socialize and share.  We’ll have some fun, and get 

to know each other a little better.   
 

On Saturday, JULY 18, meet us at the SPLASH PARK in 

Manhattan City Park, at 4 pm, for some cool summer 

fun! 
 

Learn more from Sandy Nelson at 341-0135 or 
dre@uufm.net.  

 
 
POPCORN THEOLOGY ... 
 
Carolyn Ferguson invites middle- and high-school 
students to join her on Fridays in July, from 7 to 9:30 
pm, for Popcorn Theology.  There's a movie, followed 
by discussion of moral and ethical issues raised in the 
story.  Invite your friends! 

Friday,  July  3,  Super 8 
Friday,  July  10,  Gandhi 
Friday,  July  17,  Apollo 13 

In spite of the name, there won’t be any food served, 
so be sure to eat dinner first!  Movies are subject to 
change, based on availability.  If your child(ren) will 
attend any session, please contact Carolyn no later 
than noon the preceding Thursday, at 776-6495 or 
ferg54321@gmail.com.
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ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS - events are open to all interested people … 
 
The MEN'S LUNCH group meets EVERY WEDNESDAY, at 12 noon, in the Jupiter  
 room  (large RE room).  Come ready for spirited conversation and bring a 

lunch for yourself.  Learn more from Michael Oldfather at 537-3738 or 
mou812@ksu.edu.  

 

Join us for our ACTION WEDNESDAY (AWed) POTLUCK DINNER on Wednesday,  
 JULY 1.  Dinner begins at 6 pm, and committee meetings and social activities 

follow at 7 pm.  Childcare is provided, and there are special activities 
planned for all ages.  Learn more from Katie Kingery-Page at 341-5650 or 
kingerypage@gmail.com. 

 

The WOMEN'S COFFEE group meets EVERY MONDAY and THURSDAY at 9:30 am,  
 at McDonald’s in Westloop.  Join us for morning coffee and conversation.   
 Contact Barbara Hacker at 587-8002 or barbaradhacker@yahoo.com.  
 

Don’t miss BEER AND THEOLOGY, on the first Friday of the month.  This month, 
we meet on JULY 3, at 7 pm, at Auntie Mae’s in Aggieville for fun and 
fellowship.  Learn more from Jessica Sievers at 532-8471 or 
sieversj@gmail.com.  

 

Join us for a new activity at the Fellowship on the third Thursday of each 
month.  In July, GAME NIGHT meets on Thursday, JULY 16, at 6:30 pm, in 
the Fellowship’s Inez Alsop room.  Bring family, friends, games, and/or non-
messy finger foods to share.  Learn more from Jessica Sievers at 532-8471 
or sieversj@gmail.com. 

 

The UUFM BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP meets on Wednesday, JULY 29, at 7 pm, 
at the Cross residence.  We’ll be discussing The Spy Mistress:  A Novel, by 
Jennifer Chiaverini.  Learn more from Lorrie Cross at 539-7883 or 
lmcross@kansas.net.  

 

The UUFM DRUM CIRCLE will not meet in July.  Join us for our next gathering, 
on Friday, AUGUST 14.  UUFM members, friends, and the wider community, 
those of all ages, and experienced or beginning drummers are welcome.  
Learn more from Pat Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

MEET US AT THE SPLASH PARK! 
 
        Come out for a fun, cool afternoon in the Splash  
   Park, in Manhattan City Park.  Meet us at the  
  park at 4 pm, on Saturday, JULY 18, but watch  
       the list serv and RE emails for updates due to  
        weather!  Learn more from Sandy Nelson at  
        341-0135 or dre@uufm.net. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEADOWLARK HILLS SERVICE 
 

There will be no service at 
Meadowlark Hills in July.  We 
encourage everyone to come for our 
service in August, to meet our new 
minister, Rev Jonalu Johnstone, who 
will be presenting the service.  Please 
join us on Wednesday, AUGUST 26, at  
3 pm, in Meadowlark’s Manhattan 
Room, 2121 Meadowlark Road.  Learn 
more from Katie Kingery-Page at  
341-5650 or kingerypage@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UU CAMPUS LUNCH 
 

The UUFM Campus group meets on 
the second Thursday of the month, at 
12 noon.  We gather this month on 
JULY 9, at the K-State Union Food 
Court (the Bluemont Buffet is closed 
due to remodeling.)  Of course, all are 
welcome, so invite your friends.  Con-
tact Molly McGaughey at 776-4543 or 
molly_mcgaughey@hotmail.com.  



SOCIAL ACTION AT UUFM 
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HELPING HANDS SUNDAY 
 
During the Sunday service on JULY 12, Helping Hands contributions 
will be collected for the GUARDIAN ANGELS, providing funds for men 
with immediate and urgent needs that are not met by traditional 
funding sources.  Learn more at www.gafund.org. 
  

On June 14, Fellowship members and friends contributed the morn-
ing’s collection to Shepherd’s Crossing.  THANK YOU all for your 
generous donations!!!  Learn more from Helping Hands coordinator 
Dixie Moreau at 477-8188 or dixie.moreau53@att.net. 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
The UUFM Social Action Committee meets following the Awed 
Potluck dinner, on Wednesday, JULY 1, at 7 pm.  All members and 
friends with an interest in Social Justice are encouraged to attend.  
Learn more from Anne Cowan at 537-2025 or acowan@uufm.net 
 
 
UUA STATEMENT ON SUPREME COURT MARRIAGE DECISION 
 
On June 26, the Rev Peter Morales, president of the Unitarian 
Universalist Association (UUA), issued this statement following the U.S. 
Supreme Court decision on marriage equality: 
 

“Today the U.S. Supreme Court stood on the side of love with its 5 to 4 
decision in Obergefell v. Hodges establishing federal recognition of 
same-sex marriage.  I applaud the court’s ruling as a major step in 
recognizing full civil rights for LGBTQ people.  The ruling is cause for 
celebration ...”  [Read the full text of Rev Morales’ statement at 
www.uua.org/news/press-release/lgbtq-scotus] 

 

FAIR TRADE COFFEE, TEA, AND CHOCOLATE 
 
Equal Exchange whole bean, ground, and decaf  
coffees, as well as chocolate and tea are available  
for purchase.  To learn more, or to purchase fair trade products,  
see Anne Cowan following Sunday morning services at the Fair Trade 
display in the Fellowship’s narthex, or contact her at 537-2025 or 
acowan@uufm.net 
 

Equal Exchange works in collaboration with the Unitarian Universalist 
Service Committee.  They source goods directly from farmer coopera-
tives, following the standards and principles of fair trade on 100 per-
cent of its products.  This ensures that farmers earn a fair price for 
their crops, allowing them to better meet their families' basic needs for 
food, education, health care, and long-term security.  
 
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Can you offer assistance for one event, or 

just an occasional hour or two?  Many of our 

committees welcome one-time volunteers.  

Jane Pelletier and Courtney Albin, SOCIAL 

Committee co-chairs (social@uufm.net), 

sometimes need help setting up, or cleaning 

up after a party or meal.  Sylvia Beeman 

(sbeewoman@hotmail.com), our stalwart 

GROUNDS chair, needs folks who can fill in 

watering or help with a project.  Do you 

enjoy connecting with new friends?  Ask 

Shirley Hobrock (welcome@uufm.net), our 

WELCOMING Committee chair, or Jessica 

Sievers (sieversj@gmail.net), about oppor-

tunities to help with a welcoming and greet-

ing event, held roughly every three months.  

Linda Kroeger (caring@uufm.net), CARING 

Committee chair, arranges rides, makes 

home visits, sends flowers and cards to 

members experiencing joyous or difficult life 

events, and will happily find a way you can 

help just one morning or afternoon. 

 

There are always openings for volunteers on 

our Sunday morning COFFEE AND GREETING 

TEAMS.  New members and friends find this 

is a great way to get acquainted, and it's an 

easy way to give to the Fellowship with a 

minimal investment of time--only three or 

four Sundays each year.  Learn more from 

Elke Lorenz, 218-4014 or ellorenz@uufm.net 

 

This month, Fellowship volunteers prepare 

and serve HAPPY KITCHEN COMMUNITY 

BREAKFAST on Friday, JULY 10 and 24, from 7 

to 8:30 am, at St Paul's Episcopal Church.  

Volunteers are needed to occasionally fill in.  

Breakfast is free and open to the commun-

ity, providing a good meal for many who 

might otherwise go without.  All are invited, 

and free will donations help us continue this 

service.  Jennifer Bryan at 537-0333 or 

snowbird@violinifer.com. 



  

ALL ABOUT US 
 
Please welcome our new member, CARRIE ROBERTS.  Carrie was born in the 
Kansas City area and grew up in Lenexa.  When she came to KSU, she was 
so happy here that her parents soon followed.  She has her Bachelors in 
anthropology, a Masters in library science from Emporia State, and is a 
librarian at Hale Library.  Carrie discovered us when she and her husband, 
AUSTIN ROBERTS, were looking for non-sectarian quotes for their wedding 
ceremony.  They found words from a UU minister posted on the Internet.  
They liked the tone and wondered, “Is there a UU church in Manhattan?”  
When they found our website and saw pictures of Michael Nelson on the 
sled, Carrie thought, “They don’t take themselves too seriously.”  She 
wanted a community in which they could raise children and one that “… 
wasn’t too judgy,” Carrie says,  “The amount of dancing we have at parties 
is amazing to me.  The children, adults … Everyone!  It makes me Happy Cry.  
I don’t dance, but I dance here!”  We are so glad you are with us, Carrie! 
 

Please send your milestones, significant events, or news to Caring chair 
Linda Kroeger at 565-9645 or caring@uufm.net.  We can’t share it if we 
don’t know!  
 

 
$HOP $MART GROCERY PROGRAM 

 

REGISTER YOUR DILLONS SHOPPER CARD!  Link your Dillons Plus Shopper Card to 
UUFM and earn money for the Fellowship every time you use your shopper 
card at Dillons.  Tell friends or family who might also want to register their 
cards.  Here's what you need to do ...  
 

1. Visit www.dillons.com/communityrewards 
2. Sign in OR create a new account. 
3. Click "enroll now." 
4. Enter UU or the 5-digit account number for the Fellowship, which is 

84269, and search.  
5. Select the fully named entry (UUF OF MANHATTAN) and click "enroll." 
 

Learn more from Sandy Nelson on Sunday mornings, or contact her at  
341-0135 or dre@uufm.net if you need help to get your Shopper Card 
registered! 

 
 
LETTER FROM THE BOARD CHAIR -- ON WAITING 
 

July is a month of waiting.  The rains stall and the tomato and eggplants 
swell; I wait for their ripening.  Lawrence Ferlinghetti famously wrote:  “I am 
waiting for a rebirth of wonder.”  And maybe it is wonder, the way a 
cucumber tendril creeping upward makes the day better.  I tempt myself to 
work less and pay more attention to what matters most.  And in July, we at 
UUFM await our new minister’s arrival, even as we continue our 
congregation’s work and caring. 
 

The Board takes a break from meeting this month, since three Board 
members will be away at the Midwest Leadership School in Beloit, Wisconsin.  
The Leadership School is an intensive week of training for lay leaders 
interested in learning more about consensus building, conflict management, 
congregational growth, and social justice issues. 
 

On July 1st, Action Wednesday (AWed) is a chance to gather for fellowship 
and learn about what’s going on at UUFM.  I welcome you to join me at 6 pm 
in the Alsop Room, whether you are interested in committee goings-on or if 
you would just enjoy the potluck dinner and conversation.  
 

I take strength from the thoughtfulness and intellectual depth of this 
congregation.  July brings three lay-led services and a guest sermon from 
Reverend Jordinn Nelson-Long, with themes of art, education, and finding 
your path.  
 

This month, my waiting has to do with accepting that time will mellow the 
changes in those I love, will balance out changes in family, in work, and 
changes at the Fellowship.  May your waiting bring you what you need most. 
 

      Katie 
 

PS - I’d like to correct my error in the June newsletter:  Jessica Sievers has 
just begun her term as UUFM Executive Board secretary … thank you, Jessica! 
 

Talk to UUFM Board Chair Katie Kingery-Page before or after Sunday ser-
vices, or contact Katie at 341-5650 or kingerypage@gmail.com with your in-
spirations and concerns, or chat with any Board member.  We want to hear 
from you! 
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Administrator's Schedule 
 
In July, Susan Turner will be available in 
the Fellowship office on: 
   

Thursday, July 2 - 12 to 5 pm  
Monday, July 6 -   3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, July 7 - 12 to 5 pm 
Thursday, July 9 - 12 to 5 pm  
Monday, July 13 -   3 to 5 pm 
Tuesday, July 14 - 12 to 5 pm 
Thursday, July 16 - 12 to 5 pm  
Thursday, July 23 - 12 to 5 pm  
Saturday, July 25 - 11 am to 6 pm  
Monday, July 27 -   3 to 5 pm 
Tuesday, July 28 - 12 to 5 pm  
Thursday, July 30 - 12 to 5 pm 

 

Call Susan at 537-2349 during office hours, 
or drop by the office.  She may be reached 
at other times by email at office@uufm.net 

 
 
 

 

COFFEE AND  
       GREETING TEAMS 
 
July 5: Anne Cowan, Amanda Mansfield, 
  and Dixie Moreau 

July 12: Barbara Hacker, Margene Moss, 
  Terri Franz, and Catherine Crites  

July 19: Harriette Janke, Ruth Friedmann,
  Tom Phillips, Stacey Broughman  

July 26: Betty Banner, Enell Foerster,  
  and Chris Bailey  
 

A huge THANK YOU goes out to all of our 
coffee and greeting team volunteers.  
Serving on a Coffee and Greeting team is 
an easy way to give to the Fellowship, 
with a minimal investment of your time.  
Thank you all for your time and voluntary 
contributions!  Learn more from Elke 
Lorenz at 218-4014 or ellorenz@uufm.net  
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELPFUL INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or 
office@uufm.net to UPDATE YOUR MAILING, PHONE, or EMAIL information, 
or to CANCEL YOUR SUBSCRIPTION to this newsletter.  Members and 
friends may also reach Susan during her posted office hours (seen at 
bottom left) at 537-2349. 

 

If you have been considering BECOMING A MEMBER of UUFM, please ask 
our Welcoming and Membership Committee chair Shirley Hobrock at  

 776-3175 or welcome@uufm.net, for information and assistance.  
 

Fellowship members may receive UU WORLD MAGAZINE, without cost.   
 An audio version of UU World is available for those with vision or read-

ing difficulties.  Subscribe by contacting Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net.  Read UU World online at www.uuworld.org 

 

Join in discussions of interest; receive information on community events, 
and last minute updates and announcements on our UUFM EMAIL LIST.  
Contact list moderator Ruth Welti at welti@ksu.edu to subscribe.  

 

Consider the convenience of ELECTRONIC GIVING.  UUFM relies on the 
financial support of our congregation and electronic contributions offer a 
simple and easy way to give on a regular basis.  For details, contact Fel-
lowship bookkeeper Sandy Nelson at sandralounelson@yahoo.com or 
341-0135, or pick up literature and a form from the information carousel 
in the Inez Alsop room at the Fellowship.  Thank you! 

 

SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Please contact fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net, NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY EVENING with announce-
ments and information for inclusion in the Sunday morning order of 
service bulletin.  

 

CARING FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

If you need a ride or could use a hand, or if you know members or friends 
who are experiencing life challenges and would appreciate assistance or 
support, please let our Caring Committee know.  Contact Caring Com-
mittee chair Linda Kroeger at 565-9645 or caring@uufm.net, or let us 
know at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net.  

 

BUILDING USE AND SCHEDULING  
 

Please check with Susan Turner to be sure your desired date is available 
before finalizing plans for any use of the Fellowship building, including 
COMMITTEE MEETINGS, Fellowship activities, or private events that will be 
held in the Fellowship building.  To confirm building availability and sche-
dule your activity, or for more information, contact Sue at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net.  

 

AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  
 

The deadline for submissions to the August edition of The UUFM Voice is 
Wednesday, JULY 15.  Contact Susan Turner at office@uufm.net or  

 539-3272.  Committee chairs and activity organizers, please let Susan 
know about your activities and volunteer needs.

NEED A RIDE TO THE FELLOWSHIP ? 
 

The Caring Committee has organized a 
group of volunteer drivers to help folks 
get to our Sunday morning services. Con-
tact Linda Kroeger at 565-5645 or 
caring@uufm.net. 



- 7 - 8 - 7 - 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GETTING CONNECTED AT UUFM 

 
COFFEE AND CONVERSATIONS--EXTENDED!  Want to continue the conversation about a Sunday service?  Have more 
to discuss?  Join the UUFM Coffee and Conversations FaceBook group for UUFM members (and active friends) for 
just this purpose.  The group is invitation only, so your posts will be visible only to invited members.  Ask Aimee 
Fowler for an invitation at aimee.mae@gmail.com.  
 

Fellowship members may receive a hard copy of UU WORLD MAGAZINE, connecting us to projects, initiatives, and 
events in the wider UU world.  The magazine is also available in a digital edition, accessible to everyone, that can 
be viewed on your tablet or in any browser.  Visit www.uuworld.org to download the UU World app, or contact 
Susan Turner at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net, to receive a members’ hard copy in the mail.  
 

The Fellowship maintains an EMAIL LIST, for last minute program announcements, volunteer opportunities, details 
of community actions and events, and other information, which may be posted by any member.  The list averages 
about two messages a day.  You can set your account to receive each message individually; or grouped into one 
daily digest; or choose to receive nothing in your email box, and sign in to our YahooGroups website to check 
postings.  Contact Susan Turner at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net, to receive your invitation.  
 

Are you on the UUFM Mailing List?  If you’re new to the Fellowship, sign our visitors’ book (ask anyone), and 
circle “Y” (Yes) in the “Add to Mail List?” column.  At the beginning of each month, you’ll receive our newsletter, 
The UUFM Voice.  We also send out one email message each week with upcoming activities, events, and 
announcements.  Keep up with everything that’s happening at UUFM.  If you aren’t receiving the newsletter or 
weekly announcements, contact Susan Turner at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net. 
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ABOVE:  ON MAY 31, UU WORLD 

TRAVELERS LAUNCH THEIR  
ADENTURES ROASTING 

MARSHMALLOWS  
OVER A FIRE 

RIGHT AND ABOVE RIGHT: 
STUDENTS LEARN ABOUT  

THE PACIFIC OCEAN AND CREATE 

COLORFUL SEA SLUGS, ON JUNE 7. 



Calendar

Please contact Sue Turner (office@uufm.net) or Mark Clarke (web@uufm.net) to have an event added to the calendar.

<< Jul 2015 >>

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

28

A World of
Kindness
10:45-12:00 pm

29

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

30

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

1

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

AWeD Potluck
6:00-9:00 pm

2

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

3

Parent Night Out
6:30-9:30 pm

Beer and Theology
7:00-9:00 pm

Popcorn Theology
7:00-9:30 pm

4

5

The Spirituality of
Art
10:45-12:00 pm

6

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

7

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

8

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

9

Campus Lunch
12:00-1:00 pm

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

10

Happy Kitchen
7:00-8:30 am

Popcorn Theology
7:00-9:30 pm

11

12

In Defense of
Geometry
10:45-12:00 pm

Helping Hands
11:15-11:15 am

13

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

14

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

Board Mtg
7:00-9:00 pm

15

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

16

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

Game Night
6:30-9:30 pm

17

Popcorn Theology
7:00-9:30 pm

18

Private event
2:00-10:00 pm

Family Fun -
Splash Park
4:00-7:00 pm

19

On Education
10:45-12:00 pm

20

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

21

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

22

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

23

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

24

Happy Kitchen
7:00-8:30 am

Popcorn Theology
7:00-9:30 pm

25

Susan Turner
11:00-4:00 pm

26

You Could Be
Wrong: The
Urgency of Implicit
Bias
10:45-12:00 pm

27

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

28

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

29

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

Book Discussion
7:00-9:00 pm

30

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

31

Popcorn Theology
7:00-9:30 pm

1
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